
 

 

 

Relevant Information 

 
 

The Board of Directors of EPM, in an extraordinary meeting held today, September 12, 2023, after 
analyzing the capitalization request submitted by Tigo Une in depth and in order to protect EPM's 
public resources, has decided that EPM will not proceed with the capitalization of COP 300 
thousand million in the Tigo Une meeting to be held tomorrow. 

On the other hand, regarding item 4 of the call to the meeting, which refers to the eventual 
instruction to the Board of Directors of Tigo Une to prepare the regulations for the subscription 
of all the company’s shares in reserve, subject to the right of first refusal, EPM will state at the 
Tigo Une meeting that this is only appropriate once authorized by the Council of Medellin, to 
allow the capitalization by Millicom, as announced by this company, since it is a way to dilute 
EPM’s shareholding in Tigo Une. 

EPM's purpose has always been, and will continue to be, to guarantee the protection of public 
assets and the company’s continuity, and to safeguard the provision of services and jobs. 

Once Tigo Une has the authorization of the District Council of Medellín, EPM will adopt the 
decisions it deems necessary to protect Tigo Une's interests and those of our company. 

 

 

Medellín, September 12, 2023 

 

 

 


